REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, October 15, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith, Codes Officer Bud Burdett and City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA.

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held September 13, 2018 be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read.

Carried – Ayes all

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$289,991.00 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- Mayor Buckley and Chief Murray discussed a request by the owners of a business at 23 Main St. They would like two 2-hour parking signs installed in front of their building for customer parking. The Board approved the request and it will now go to Law & Ordinance and then the full Council.
- Chief Smith said that the department was not awarded the FEMA grant they had applied for to purchase new cardiac monitors. They did receive a donation of one monitor from the Bethesda Foundation. He has hired a grant writer to write a new grant for 5 additional monitors, which will be submitted by the end of the month.
- Bud Burdett reported that there are only a handful of zombie properties left. He is working with Arbor Development to let homeowners, who are at risk of losing their properties, know that there is help available.
- Chief Murray said that his department has received a grant through the District Attorney's office for cameras in the police department. These

cameras are being used to monitor juveniles during questioning and when they are being detained. Murray also said that the lights have been installed on the new car and they are finishing up the trim. He expects to get it back next week.

• Mayor Buckley asked the commissioners to work with Chief Murray on plans to maintain the police department fleet.

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:17 am.

Carried – Ayes All

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk